
MINUTES OF BELNAP FAMILY OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVES 
TELECONFERENCE ON 28 AUGUST 2007 

 
 

One line were:  Joy Belnap, Steven Belnap, Brent Belnap (Hyrum), Nadine Allen, Glenda Guinn, 
(Martha Jane) Wes Cox (Reuben), totaling 6 on line. 
 
Conference began at 7:36 P.M. with Vice President Brent Belnap conducting.  Wes Cox offered 
the invocation. Minutes from 22 May 2007 were approved. 
 
Brent told us Jim Marriott has a new email: flranch@gmail.com   
 
Wes suggested “GILBERT BELNAP, LAWMAN” be our reunion’s theme for 2008.  All on line 
approved.  Heritage with Honor has several stories of Gilbert’s law experience’s that could be 
told by the person playing his part as Marshall.  Lagoon has a great collection of guns in one of 
the log cabins at pioneer village; some were used in Gilbert’s time. They no longer have the 
shoot out.  
 
Nadine sent email drafts of fliers and posters she had put together to the officers/reps and asked 
their opinions or corrections on the information.  Brent suggested the first flier needs to be 
simple, when, where, maybe a picture. Flier will be sent out in Jan 2008 with a remainder to save 
the date; details later. Priority now is to focus on publicity and contents of reunion later. Nadine 
went to a lot a work with great-suggested fliers.   Joy has labels; her and Steven will help with 
the mailing. 
 
Details of the Belnap reunion will be on the Belnap family web site.  Brent said this web site has 
a lot of information; he encouraged family members to use it. 
 
Lance Eastman (a Belnap cousin) is our Group Sales Representative at Lagoon.  Wes was going 
to try and write a letter to lagoon and see if we could get the same discounts as Stake Lagoon 
Day. 
 
The number one assignment for the representatives is to update their family mailing list.  This is 
always a concern when we start mailing fliers to announce reunion plans.  Wrong addresses cost 
the family postage, at 41 cents a flyer, it can add up.  Please send updates to Steven Belnap 5391 
South 550 East Ogden, Utah 84405 or email stevenb@mcoffice.com dead line for this project is 
15 Nov 2007. 
 
Wes reported the Belnap Family is second on the reserve list for the Gas Light Terrace at 
Lagoon. First on the list is the person/company who had it reserved for 2007.  If they haven’t 
reserved it again by 2 Jan 2008 it will go to the Belnaps.  If they have reserved it Wes will pick 
another one. 
 
Our teleconference time is not working; we need to have another time to see if we can get more 
officers and representatives to join us.  Brent suggested our next teleconference be Tuesday 
October 23 2007 at 1:00 P.M. Utah Time. Perhaps some could join us on their lunch hour.  To be 
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successful we need all families support.  The number to call is: Toll free 1-866-548-4717, 
Participant Pass Code: 936467 #.  Glenda will send e-mail’s (and letter’s for those who have 
requested hard copy’s) reminders for the date. 
 
Steven offered the benediction at 8:35 P.M. 
 
Minutes recorded by Glenda Hammon Guinn 
(801) 825-5507/e-mail jng13@mstar2.net 
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